

Minutes of the meeting of 28<sup>th</sup> April 1991 held at 'The Stable'.  
Mike Presley in the Chair.

1) Agendas Alan Simpson, Richard Meek and Mawren Teppe.

2) Minutes of the meeting of 8<sup>th</sup> April were read, approved and agreed.

3) Matters arising

(i) Bats in Bloom. Jh. reported that WPBC may now be entering the competition but there was no need at this stage to consider offering a financial donation from the Society. It was agreed to await developments.

(ii) CPRE. Peter Jones will be meeting Mr. Parsons of CPRE to discuss the re-vamping of the presentation referred to at the last meeting.

4) The future of the Sutter Room.

The Secretary reported that a meeting had been arranged for 7-30pm 27<sup>th</sup> May at which Lord Roy (Brammington) would speak to interested parties about the establishment of a village hall committee. All the regular users of the hall had been informed and an item was included in the current Newsletter. There was a discussion about who should take the chair at the meeting and the Secretary was asked to raise this issue with Neville Wood of the PCC. Members felt that it would be appropriate for MP to act as Chairman.

5) Planning.

(i) Dwelling on White Horse Lane behind the Greyhound. Members were aware that outline planning permission had been granted and there was no point in objecting. It was agreed to write to the CPO suggesting the use of thatch.

(ii) Bengulow on Stroudley Brow. The Chairman

agreed to look into this new application.

iii) The Barn. MP reported that he was hopeful that the WPBC Planning Committee would turn down the application at its meeting on 29<sup>th</sup> April. <sup>before he would be attending</sup> There was a discussion about the use of a consultant in the Society's campaign against this project and though the charge of Mr. Salvijs (the consultant employed) were rather higher than expected at £296 it was agreed that it was appropriate ~~that~~ in the case of a major application of such importance to the village that all means at the disposal of the Society should be brought to bear on the Planning authorities to achieve the desired end.

iv) Application by the late Miss Pitman to develop the site adjacent to the Evangelical Chapel had been turned down.

v) Waterside Barrow Park. T.B. reported that the company had taken over 'The Neptune' on Bowdler's farm. He agreed to obtain more details.

The Secretary was asked to circulate the copy of the consultant's report on 'The Barn' and the CPO briefing document to members ~~and~~ after the WPBC Planning Committee meeting on 29<sup>th</sup> April.

## 6) Social matters.

i) MM reported that Gulis Allen had agreed to do the cream teas on 1<sup>st</sup> August. MP agreed to speak to Miss E. Sanders about the use of her lawn for the event.

ii) Alterations to the Synchad cow-park would create difficulties for the barbecue on 13<sup>th</sup> Sept. MM would consult the landlord about the most appropriate site.

7) Treasurers report. There was approximately £156 in hand following the payment of a number of accounts including the substantial payment to Mr. Salvijs referred to above.

8) AOB. (i) Peter Goss proposed <sup>and it was agreed</sup> that the Secretary

should be re-imbursed for the gifts he had sent to Paul & Meed  
on the occasion of his operation at Prochloro.

ii) P.J. requested that the Society shall give a donation  
to the Scouts and to the RNLI for their loan of equipment  
for the Tomboala stall. This will be discussed at the next meeting.

iii) Tomboala stall. P.J. had written to ~~state~~<sup>inquire</sup> plus and  
had received a good response so far.

iv) County Handicrafts Association. P.J. outlined the services  
that are available to members. The printed information was  
passed to the Chairman for further study and for a report back  
to a future meeting.

v) Footpaths. P.M. raised the issue of the drayman path across  
to the base of the White Horse. It is still not clearly marked in  
places of the big feet of the Secretary having passed that way on  
numerous occasions. Grah. R. Central should be asked to initiate  
this action.

vi) P.J. requested that the minutes of the AGM should be  
printed and handed out at the next AGM - March/April 1999.  
It was agreed that this would be helpful to members.

vii) Haven between Park - conversion of land to permanent  
mobile home for touring caravans. This was raised by T.B.  
with agreed to investigate the outline of a previous planning  
application.

9) Date of next meeting - 7-30pm 9<sup>th</sup> June at The Hart.

Thanks were given to Ken & Marie Knight for their  
hospitality as the meeting ended at 9-20pm.

Proposed  
Seconded

P.J. / K.K.

minutes - 9/6/98  
Chairman